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05 March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

Further to the First Minister’s announcement, we are delighted that current scientific evidence now confirms we can move forward to allow the full time return of our P4-7 children to school from Monday 15th March. 
Arrangements for ELC

· Nursery pupils should attend following their usual agreed hours.

· Monday – Thursday:  8:30 - 3:00 and Friday:  8:30 - 12:30

· Snack and lunch will be provided for our nursery pupils.

NB:  The nursery gates and entrances will be in operation for pupil drop off and pick up. As per Midlothian Guidance, we request that each pupil is accompanied by only one adult, when entering the school grounds.  Please observe 2m physical distancing, from anyone not in your household, and wear a face covering if you are able to do so. 
Arrangements for P1-7
Pupil drop off and pick up  
· To avoid congestion in our school grounds, and support physical distancing, we will be operating our staggered start and finish times.  Times are as below.
	Class
	Arrival time
	Dismissal time
Mon - Thurs
	Dismissal time

Friday
	Entry Point
	Exit Point

	P1
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P1 fire door
	P1 fire door



	P2
	8:45
	3:15
	12:00
	P2 fire door
	Main playground door

	P3
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P3 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P4
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P4 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P5
	8:40
	3:10
	11:55
	P5 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P6 
	8:50
	3:20
	12:05
	P6 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff

	P7
	8:45
	3:15
	12:00
	P7 fire door
	Pupils will be walked to the main school gate by school staff


· Whilst we ask that all P1 and P2 pupils are dropped off and collected by an adult, school staff will be on duty outdoors to supervise P3-7 pupils who are happy to say farewell to their parents/carers at the main school gate.  
· In order to support physical distancing we request that parents do not arrive early for drop off and pick up, as this adds to congestion, particularly when other class groups are passing. 
Entering the Building

· On arrival, pupils should head immediately to their designated classroom and enter via the external fire door.  Their class teacher will be there to greet them and to allow any accompanying adults to depart promptly.  Unfortunately we are currently unable to allow parents access to our school building.
Parking and Vehicle Access
· Please note that there will be no vehicle access to school grounds except for pupil taxis, blue badge holders and staff.  Parents and carers without the appropriate permits are asked to use the Visitors’ Car Park and other parking areas outside the school grounds.  A member of management will be present at the school gate to supervise/manage access.  Thank you for your support in implementing this important safety measure.
LFD Testing

All staff who are returning to work in school have been issued with LFD testing kits. The expectation is that staff will home test twice a week and record results online. Schools will be recording the distribution of these kits following government guidance.
Risk Assessment
As before, all schools and ELC settings have been risk assessed with colleagues from our Health and Safety service, with enhanced health and safety measures and protocols put in place that follow the current public health and government guidance. 
These include observing the age-appropriate physical distancing measures outlined by current government guidance as well as public health advice to help reduce the spread of the virus, guidance on handwashing and hygiene, use of PPE, updated fire safety arrangements and use of transport.

Cleaning
Our school will continue to have an enhanced cleaning regime in place, with staff on duty throughout the school day. Toilets, door handles, bannisters and other surfaces in constant use will be cleaned on a rotational basis to ensure the highest possible levels of cleanliness.

Transport/Safe Routes to School

School transport, for eligible pupils will run, as per the usual arrangement.  Individual parents will be notified should any changes be required.  Our school crossing patrol will be in place at the beginning and end of the school day for those pupils arriving on foot, bike or scooter. 
School Lunches

· Primary 1-3 children will continue to receive a lunch at school. P4 and above should bring a packed lunch, with those entitled to free school meals continuing to receive BACS payments until the Easter break. Pupils are not required to bring a packed lunch on a Friday.
· Pupils will eat their lunch in their classroom, or outdoors in the better weather.  Hands and surfaces will be thoroughly sanitised before and after pupils eat.

· Please remember that due to a number of pupils with nut allergies, items containing nuts should not be brought to school for either snack or lunch.

School Uniform
· We know that many of our pupils are excited to finally be getting back in to school uniform again.  We would encourage pupils to wear their school uniform, if possible, but are happy to support a more relaxed dress code to allow the regular washing of clothes throughout the week.
· Please ensure that all of your child’s clothing is clearly named.  
· A number of surplus uniform items are available, via our Home School Practitioner, Elaine Baur.  Please feel free to contact Elaine on 07500 125 086 if you are interested in receiving any of these items.
PE/Sports Kit  
· In order to minimise the number of personal items brought in to school, pupils are not currently required to bring in a separate indoor PE kit.  As PE lessons continue to be mainly outdoors, pupils are welcome to come to school dressed in an outdoor PE kit (joggers and sweatshirts.)  Your child’s teacher will let you know your child’s designated PE days when they return.
School Bags  
· Pupils are welcome to bring a bag to school if they wish.  However we would ask that pupils do not bring toys or other personal items from home.  
· Pupils will continue to be issued with an individual pack of stationery, eg: pencils, pens, etc so are not required to bring pencil cases to school for the time being.
Chrome Books
We would be grateful if any class Chrome Books, borrowed during this lock-down, could be returned to school on Monday 15th March.  Please also remember to send in the charger cable.  Thank you.

We would like to thank you for your continued support as we develop our plans following this very recent announcement. We will keep you updated with any further information via our usual channels of communication.

Yours sincerely

Joanne Hunter

Acting Leader of Learning
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